
 

August 2024 Minutes 
 
 The Pilsen Skylighters August meeting was called to order on August 15 at 6:40 PM 
at the Montpelier Town Hall. The pledges were led by Millie P and Peter L. Rachel G took 
roll call. Rachel G read the June minutes. The minutes were approved as read on a motion 
made by Kalista S and seconded by Alexis S. Dylan G gave the treasurer’s report. Our 
current checking account balance is $1,713.94. 
 
Old Business 

1. Thank you to everyone who volunteered in the 4-H Food Stand. If you are a 4H’er 
who volunteered, please confirm you received your community service credit with 
our Co-Leader, Jenny. 

2. Thank you to everyone who worked on the float and to all of our parade 
participants. Please remember to confirm your child’s community service credit 
with Jenny. 

3. Fair Recap, some members shared their experience at the fair.  
a. The theme for our Kewaunee County Fair 2025 was stated, The Most 

Wonderful Time of the Year. As a result the colors will be red, green, and 
white. Any ideas for next year's float are welcome! 

 
New Business 

1. Trees for Tomorrow camp will be Thursday, Oct. 10 through Sunday, Oct. 13 in Eagle 
River. The registration fee is $120 which includes the programs, meals, lodging, and 
transportation. The camp is open to all 4H’ers who will be entering 7th-13th grade 
this fall. The deadline for registration is Aug. 31. An email was sent out earlier (Aug. 
15) with more details. 

2. Our fall Adopt-a-Highway Clean Up will be on Saturday, Sept. 21. An email will be 
sent out confirming the start time. Jeremy Salentine will be our adult leader for this 
activity. We do not have a rain date set yet.  

3. We have a NEW 4H Educator, Erin Dahle! She has been the assistant in the UW-
Extension Office for many years and is certainly a familiar face! 

4. We talked about the possibility of having a corn maze with another 4H club, Busy 
Badgers. More details to be shared later. 

5. We plan to have another county wide fundraiser with Luige’s Pizza during the 
month of September.  

6. Nominations for Club Officers will be taken at our Sept. meeting, voting will occur at 
our Oct. meeting. 

 
Volunteers are Needed, Please contact Jenny Salentine 

1. We need TWO or THREE families to stay for clean-up tonight 



 

2. We need ONE family to set-up chairs for our Sept. meeting 
3. We need THREE families so stay after at our Sept. meeting to help with Clean-Up 
4. Reminder: all families are required to take a turn. We will have a sign-up sheet at 

our Sept. meeting. If your family does not sign-up for a meeting spot, you will be 
randomly assigned to a meeting. If you are unable to make the meeting you have 
either chosen or had been assigned, it will be your responsibility to trade or find a 
replacement. 

 
Tonight we will enjoy our club’s potluck! 
 
Next Meeting- Thursday, September 19 at 7:00 PM at the Montpelier Town Hall. Our 
meeting was adjourned on a motion made by Riley S and seconded by Landon S. 
 

-Rachel G 

 


